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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to tax collection duties of the sheriff in counties containing a consolidated  local government.

SPONSOR
Representative J.R. Gray

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;

County;

Urban-County


Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Sheriff Offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 457 requires the sheriff of a county containing a consolidated local government to be responsible for the collection of all taxes for an “urban service tax district” located within the consolidated local government.  (The urban service tax district is bounded by the former boundaries of the former city of the first class.)  The bill sets the commission for the collection of the taxes at 10% of the first $5,000, of taxes collected, and at 4.25% for the balance, the same rate of commission as provided under current law for the collection of taxes in counties where the state taxes charged to the sheriff are equal to or greater than $75,000.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 457 on local governments could range from nil to significant.  The measure amends KRS 67C.147 to require the sheriff to collect taxes in an urban service district created by a consolidated local government, and amends KRS 134.290 to establish the commission paid for the collection of the taxes.

The former City of Louisville’s 2002 tax bills, totaling in excess of $40 million, were collected by the City of Louisville’s Finance Department at a cost, estimated by the Metro government’s mayor’s office, of $385,000.  The Jefferson County Sheriff's Office estimates that it will collect approximately $41.8 million from the urban service tax district’s 2003 tax bills.  Under HB 457 the sheriff's commission would be approximately $1.8 million, of which 25%, $444,000, would be returned to the Metro government, leaving a balance of approximately $1.3 million for the Jefferson County Sheriff.  

If current law is assumed to allow the new Metro government to collect taxes for the urban service tax district in a manner, and at a cost, similar to the collection of taxes for the former City of Louisville, the net result of HB 457 would be a significant shift in revenue from the general fund of the Metro government to the Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office.  On the other hand, if current law is assumed to already require the sheriff to collect the taxes for the urban service tax district, then HB 457 would have no fiscal impact, and would only serve to reinforce the status quo.
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